University Staff Council Minutes

Approved

1. Max Seymour called the Sept. 18, 2007 meeting to order at 2:05 PM.

2. The following members were present and welcomed.   We welcomed our newest elected members Meri Lynn Odell who is taking Kimberly Cornelsen’s spot and Mendy Payne who replaces Jeremiah Duck.
Members in attendance were:

	Council Member           Term
	Category
	Present
	Meetings Held Since Appointment
	Meetings Attended Since Appointment

	Roxie Pranglin               2009
	1
	Y
	4
	4

	Gail Hall                        2008
	4
	Y
	9
	8

	Meri Lyn Odell               2009
	1
	Y
	1
	1

	Gisch, JoAnna                2008
	3
	Y
	16
	12

	Gore, Marga                  2008
	4
	Y
	16
	13

	Croy, Larry                    2009
	6
	Y
	4
	3

	McCune, Shelly              2008
	5
	Y
	10
	9

	Moore, Kyle                   2008
	1
	Y
	16
	10

	Johnson, Sidnye             2009
	3
	
	4
	3

	Porter, Andrea               2009
	5
	Y
	4
	3

	Seymour, Max (Pres)        2008
	1
	Y
	29
	24

	Schiller, Jack  (V. Pres)   2009
	7
	Y
	14
	8

	Mendy Payne                 2009
	4
	Y
	1
	1

	Wieck, Fred                   2008
	7
	
	16
	9

	Wieck, Yvonne               2008
	3
	Y
	16
	12

	Wilson, Kina (secretary)  2008
	4
	Y
	16
	12

	
	
	
	
	


Jack made the motion to approve minutes for the August 21st meeting as corrected and Larry second the motion.  Motion passed.    
Treasurer’s Report – see attached.  JoAnne made a motion to accept the treasurer’s report with a second from Gail.  Motion passed.
Old Business -

· Spirit Day – Max said we need to try to get participation up.  There needs to be 100% full time participation and we need to notify Max no later than 10 a.m. that Friday.
Committee Reports –

· Public Relations – Shelly; Everything going well, Max made it clear that as staff council we need to ALL participate in the staff employee of the month presentation.
· Election Committee – Marga; no problems, had Shelly help with calling Meri Lyn and Mendy to get on board.
· Staff Appreciation – Max reported that there were 209 participants in the “Summer Chillin’ campaign out of 600.  There was some discussion of possibly extending the time frame and also offering more than just ice cream.
· Tuition Assistance – Kina; needs to discuss retiree’s scholarships with business office and personnel. 
· Homecoming – Max; getting door decorating contest and buffalo chip contest in order for homecoming.

· Scholarship Committee – Roxie; no report
New Business –
· Homecoming Pancake Breakfast- Kina:  Date will be Wednesday, Oct. 10th from 7-9:30 a.m.  Tickets have been printed as well as flyers and were handed out to each member of staff council present.  ARAMARK has gone up on their prices per plate.  Last year the price per plate was $3.95 for one meat and this year it will be $4.05.  Because of complaints about the sausage from last year the committee chose to serve bacon instead this year.  Set up has been arranged with JBK and will have three tables inside to serve and two outside.  Tickets purchased from staff council will be $6.00 per person, children 5 and under free.  Tickets can be purchased at the door for $7.00. We are also going to sell extra raffle tickets at the door for those who would like to have an extra chance to win door prizes.  Kina will get with John Hasse to get hopper for raffle.  Everyone was asked to collect at least one door prize.
· Staff Development- Max; there will be a nationally known speaker coming to campus on Oct. 30th or 31st.  He will speak “The Disruptive Student – A Training for Faculty and/or Staff” and “Students with Disabilities & Emotional Problems – Best Practices for Tough Times,” as well as a talk for the students.  Jack made a motion to provide $500.00 to help with costs for the speaker. Larry made second and the motion passed.
· Committee Sign Up- Max sent around the sheet for those who did not sign up previously.  He suggested we be on at least two committees for the year.

· Parking Issues – There was discussion with Meri Lyn on the parking issues. Most will be resolved with the hiring of a non-student worker to check parking situation.

· University Committee Appointments – Max:  presented several committees that we needed to suggest names from departments to nominate.

Other:
· Max needs help with a hand out to be presented to new staff orientation.  Kina volunteered to help with this.
· We will have group pictures made during our meeting in October in front of the fountain.

· Max wants us to be sure and attend staff employee of the month presentation.  It is very important for staff council to be present.

· Max checking on the watches for the retirees.

Next meeting:  Tuesday, Oct. 16, 2007, 2:00 p.m., JBK Room 11 or 12.
Submitted by Kina Wilson
